



31st October 2020

Cheshire East Council The Licensing Section Municipal Buildings Earle Street Crewe CW1 2BJ

Dear Sir/Madam

We are writing to protest most strongly against the proposal to allow "Indulge Macc Ltd" to use 5 Crompton Road Mill, Crompton Road, Macclesfield as a licenced premises. Even though the address of the building in question is Crompton Road Mill, which suggests industrial use, within a matter of metres it is surrounded by residential properties. At present it is peaceful and quiet at night. Opening a licenced business between the hours of 10.00 p.m. and 6.00 a.m. seven nights a week suggests provision of a night- club or casino which will have a hugely adverse effect on our neighbourhood. Apart from the noise pollution which it will undoubtedly create there are the logistics of parking in an already congested area not to mention the probable inebriated behaviour of some clients with obvious consequences of damage to property, loitering, littering etc.

The opening of this establishment will almost certainly impact negatively on the safety, well being and tranquillity of our community. As residents who live on the periphery of Macclesfield town centre we have as much right to a peaceful life as those living in leafy suburbs.

Having just found out about this application I intend to write to our M.P., David Rutley and our local councillor, Janet Jackson M.B.E..

